


Trustee Achieves 
Credentialed Cooperative 
Director and Board 
Leadership Certifi cates
JIM CLARK, trustee from Caney 
Valley Electric, recently received 
both the Credentialed Cooperative 
Director (CCD) and Board Leader-
ship Certifi cates (BLC) from the 
National Rural Electric Cooperative 
Association (NRECA).

Clark, along with 18 other trust-
ees from Kansas, were recognized at 
NRECA’s Region 7 & 9 meeting held 
September 29-October 1 in Salt Lake 
City, UT, for their commitment to 
education. More than 750 electric 
cooperative offi  cials from Alaska, 

California, Colorado, 
Hawaii, Idaho, Kansas, 
Montana, Nebraska, 
Nevada, Oregon, 
Utah, Washington 
and Wyoming were 
present. DWANE 
KESSINGER, Grenola, 
attended this meet-
ing as the representa-
tive for Caney Valley 
Electric.

The CCD program requires 
demonstrated understanding of the 
basic competencies, and the BLC 
recognizes individuals who contin-
ue their professional development 
after becoming a CCD.

Today’s electric utility envi-
ronment imposes new demands 
on electric cooperative directors, 
particularly increased knowledge 
of changes in the electric utility 
business, new governance skills 
and a working knowledge of the 
cooperative principles. Caney Valley 
Electric has a commitment to work 
through NRECA and the statewide 
Kansas Electric Cooperatives, Inc., 
to sharpen this body of knowledge 
for the benefi t of their electric 
cooperative members.

Jim Clark

Area Fifth Graders Participate 
in Co-op Month Poster Contest
In honor of National 
Cooperative Month, 
Caney Valley Electric again 
invited area fi fth graders to 
participate in an electrical 
safety poster contest.

Students were asked to 
submit original drawings or 
posters that depicted some 
area of electrical safety. 

The posters were 
judged by a three-person 
committee, and one student 
from each school won 
$25. The winning posters 
included in this month’s 
centerspread were created 
by KODA BLANKINSHIP, 
Sedan Elementary; 
JESSICA HUMPHREY, 
West Elk Elementary; 
ETHAN O’LEARY, Elk 
Valley Elementary; and 
RAELYN STONE, Cedar Vale 
Elementary. We will include 
other posters in future 
centerspreads as space 
allows.

A big “thank you” to all 
the students who partici-
pated. There were a lot of 
excellent posters submitted, 
and the committee had a 
hard time deciding on a 
winner from some of the 
schools. 

This year’s winning post-
ers were created by (from 
top) Koda Blankinship, 
Sedan Elementary; Rae-
lyn Stone, Cedar Vale El-
ementary; Ethan O’Leary, 
Elk Valley Elementary; 
and Jessica Humphrey, 
West Elk Elementary. 
Congratulations to our 
winners!
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Tips for a Safe & Happy Holiday Season
The holidays are upon us. For many, 
that means more celebrations with 
friends and family, travel, decorations, 
cooking and shopping. Caney Valley 
Electric wants you to stay safe during 
the holidays, so here are a few tips to 
consider as you gear up for the season.

We can’t guarantee that the hustle 
and bustle of the season won’t leave 
you with a few frayed nerves, but we 
can certainly help you avoid frayed 
wires.

Inspect your seasonal items
Many of us have treasured holiday 
mementos that we bring out of stor-
age and proudly display every year. The 
holidays are also a time when we dust 
off specialized cooking gadgets that al-
low us to prepare our favorite seasonal 
treats. These items are often handed 
down through generations and might 
lack modern safety features.

Take a few moments to carefully 
inspect all your holiday items to ensure 
everything is in safe, working order. A 
few things to look out for include:
ffBrittle insulation on wires
ffRodent damage to wires
ffChafed or frayed wires, especially at 
stress points
ffWorn switches with the potential to 
short circuit
ffCorroded metal parts
ffBroken legs, unstable bases and 
other tip-over hazards

Extension cords are temporary
When you asked your teacher for an 
extension on your term paper, it was a 
one-time thing, right? The same holds 
true for extension cords. They are 

designed for temporary use and should 
never be used as a permanent or long-
term solution.

Don’t forget about the kids!

If you have small children, you’ve 
probably spent a great deal of time 
making sure your home is childproof. 
Make sure your holiday décor receives 
the same level of safety scrutiny you 
apply to all of the permanent items in 
your home. Curious and mischievous 
pets can present similar challenges. Make 
sure Fluffy isn’t nibbling on all those 
extra wires or using your tree as her 
personal back scratcher or jungle gym. 

Never defeat safety devices
There are reasons why some devices 
have fuses, some plugs have three 
prongs instead of two and one prong 
is wider than the other on two-prong 
outlets. When those safety features 
get in the way of your grand holiday 
décor plans, you might be tempted to 
tamper with or defeat those fea-
tures. Don’t do it! If your plugs won’t 
fit together, that means they’re not 
designed to work together. Rather than 

tampering with a safety feature, find a 
safe solution. 

Look up and live
When working outside with a ladder, 
be mindful of the location of overhead 
power lines. Always carry your ladder 
so that it is parallel to the ground. Be-
fore placing your ladder in an upright 
position, look around to ensure you 
are a safe distance from any power 
lines.

Beware of power lines 
through trees
Over time, tree branches can grow 
around power lines running along the 
street and to your home. If those 
branches come in contact with power 
lines, they can become energized, too. 
If your holiday plans call for stringing 
lights through trees, this can create a 
safety hazard. If you notice tree limbs 
that are too close to electric lines, 
contact Caney Valley Electric.

Read the fine print
If you take a few minutes to read and 
understand the specifications and 
limitations of your lights and other 
electrified holiday decorations, you can 
save yourself a great deal of work and 
frustration in the long run. For example, 
the tag at the end of an extension cord 
will tell you if it’s rated for outdoor 
use, whether it will remain flexible 
in cold temperatures and how much 
energy it can safely handle. Similarly, 
holiday lights will tell you how many 
strings can be safely linked together.
HAPPY HOLIDAYS FROM CANEY VALLEY 
ELECTRIC!

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year 
Holiday Office Closings Dec. 25 & Jan. 1
Caney Valley Electric will be closed on Friday, December 25, for Christmas and again Friday, 
January 1, for New Years Day. The Board, management and staff would like to wish all of our 
members a blessed and happy holiday season.

Take a few moments to carefully inspect all 
your holiday items to ensure everything is 
in safe, working order. 
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Caney Valley’s Operating Statistics
For Month Ending Sept. 2015 Sept. 2014
Meters Billed 5,513 5,578

kWh’s Purchased 5,734,318 5,731,007

Cost per kWh $ 0.08388 $ 0.08306

kWh Sold 5,896,630 6,450,923

Total Revenue $ 903,750 $ 984,264 

Purchased Power $ 481,264 $ 476,025 

Operating Expenses $ 198,462 $ 165,549 

Depreciation Expenses $ 60,833 $ 55,848 

Interest Expenses $ 37,556 $ 31,321 

Other Expenses $ 550 $ 300 

Operating Margins $ 125,086 $ 255,221 

Non-operating Margins $ 31,598 $ 26,663 

Total Margins $ 156,685 $ 281,884 

Margins Year-to-Date $ 857,286 $ 189,726 

Outages for October 2015
Occasionally, a part or parts of the delivery system fail and an outage occurs. Listed below are the 
larger outages that occurred in October 2015.

Date Area Members 
A� ected Duration Cause

10/2 Peru Shortcut 62 25 min Scheduled- to cut tree out of line
10/7 Sedan Circuit 500 1 hr  Squirrel - OCR did not reset
10/9 Sedan Circuit - B phase 200 10 min Lost a bypass fuse
10/20 North of Niotaze 45 30 min Reset OCR
10/30 Peru area 32 1 hr 45 min Bad transformer

Statement of Nondiscrimination
This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer. If you wish to fi le a Civil Rights 
program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint 
Form found online at www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_fi ling_cust.html or at any USDA o�  ce, or 
call 866-632-9992 to request the form. You may also write a letter containing all of the informa-
tion requested in the form. Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. 
Department of Agriculture, Director, O�  ce of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., 
Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, by fax 202-690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov.

Using LED Lighting this Holiday Season
“LED, LED, LED” (imagine this being chanted the way “USA” 
is at the Olympics.) While LEDs won’t necessarily anchor a 
relay to victory, they are most certainly the current cham-
pions when it comes to energy-effi  cient lighting. So, let’s 
discuss using LEDs for your holiday decorating enjoyment. 

Back before LEDs we used to enjoy decorating with 
large painted incandescent bulbs. Hanging them around 
the front door, and then decking out the tree with a cou-
ple of strings. They were glorious—and hot, posing a real 
danger when used on a dry tree. Fast-forward a couple of 
decades, and the energy conservation movement cre-
ated a demand for more effi  cient options. Enter the mini 
incandescent light strings. These are still widely used 
today and dramatically reduced the power con-
sumed by their predecessors.

As is true in our technological age, manu-
facturers didn’t stop looking for even more 
effi  cient alternatives. This led to 
the introduction of LED lights. 
The fi rst incarnations gener-
ated less than appealing 
garish blues, greens and reds 
but quickly softened into a 
more eye-pleasing spectrum. 
Today, LEDs are the undisputed 
champs of holiday lighting. 

You could literally wrap your 
home in LED light strings, become 
visible to the International Space 
Station and still have a pleasantly 

manageable power bill at the end of it all. Now there is 
no reason to let concerns over cost of operation limit 
your decorating genius.

LEDs are also showing up in other forms and places. 
They are available in clear tubes that you can wrap 
around objects for extra interest (the tubes glow), and 
many yard fi gures are constructed with these as the main 
structural element. Imagine the possibilities!

Now if that isn’t enough for your holiday pleasure, 
how about wearing some holiday LED bling? Yes, the 
tacky (but ever so popular) holiday tie with tiny lights 
that illuminate has been around for years. But, combine 

the advances in LEDs with conductive paints and micro 
controllers like the Arduino or Raspberry Pi and you 

can create some truly memorable fashions for the 
holidays. Just imagine the sensation you can cause 
at the offi  ce holiday party arriving in a coat of 
many, many colors. You could even spell out 

special holiday greetings with 
the proper display or simply 
glow all night long. 

You have worked hard 
all year to reduce your 

energy consumption to save 
money and slim down your 

carbon footprint. Now reward 
yourself with a splendid holiday 

display that will be the envy of all 
who see it while still being miserly 
with power use. 
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